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Friday 27th May 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
It is hard to believe we have already reached the end of another half term. It seems to have 
been a particularly busy one and we have fitted so much into just five weeks!  
 
As you know, last week our Year 6 children either attended a residential trip to Wales or took 
part in a range of activities in school and around the local area. All of the children represented 
our school brilliantly and we are really proud of them and all they achieved – many pushing 
themselves out of their comfort zones and trying new things. They have returned to school a 
few inches taller this week and we look forward to continuing to make their last few weeks in 
school happy and memorable whilst ensuring they are secondary ready when they leave us. A 
huge thank you to all of the staff who volunteered to attend the residential and supported during 
the activity week and thank you also to parents and carers for your support and positive 
feedback.  
 
There have also been lots of other trips and visitors to our school this half term, all of which help 
to bring our curriculum alive. EYFS had a ‘fizz pop’ science workshop, Year 1 visited Arundel 
Castle, Year 3 have been to Butser Ancient Farm and Year 5 braved the elements this week 
and walked back from Littlehampton Beach. Next half term Year 4 are off on their residential to 
Lodge Hill and Year 2 are going to Tilgate Park. We also have lots of other exciting days and 
events to look forward to which will be detailed in our summer 2 curriculum guides so do look 
out for these.  
 
Attendance  
We do expect all pupils to arrive on time every day.  In school, we recognise good attendance 
and will always do all we can to support families in achieving this. Research shows that regular 
attendance and good punctuality play a huge part in children achieving their full potential at 
school, both socially and academically, and later in life. Any child who has 90% or lower 
attendance is classed as persistently absent. We analyse our attendance figures regularly and 
may contact you to inform you of our concerns as well as to give you an opportunity to discuss 
any barriers there are to children being in school and on time. Of course, it goes without saying 
that if children are ill then they should not be in school.  However, if we have ongoing concerns, 
we may ask for a face-to-face meeting with you or medical evidence. Currently it is a big well 
done to Year 4 who have the best attendance across the school!  
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The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee commemorative book and coin  
All primary aged children in state-funded schools across the country will be receiving a free 
commemorative book. This celebrates the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee year and achievements of 
the United Kingdom and Commonwealth over the last 70 years. These books are due to be 
distributed to schools by Monday 11th July and will be sent home with the children once they 
arrive.  
 
In addition, in celebration assembly today children were presented with a special Jubilee coin by 
members of Rustington Parish Council.  We hope they will really treasure these for years to 
come. 
 
Staffing news 
Congratulations to Mr Bailey (Class Teacher) and his partner who are expecting their first baby 
in September. Mr Bailey intends to take two weeks paternity leave at the start of the new 
academic year and we look forward to hearing news of the new arrival! 
 
Congratulations also to Mrs Steward who has been appointed as permanent and full-time 
Receptionist and Administration Assistant. Mrs Steward has done a fantastic job on the front 
desk this half term and we are delighted that she will be remaining as part of the office team.  
 
Earlier this week we interviewed for a class teacher and are extremely pleased to have 
appointed Miss Kirby Misselbrook to start with us in September. Some of you may remember 
and know Miss Misselbrook already, following her previous role with us as Individual Needs 
Assistant, prior to her leaving to complete her teacher training. Congratulations to Miss 
Misselbrook and we look forward to welcoming her back to our team!  
 
I am sorry to have to let you all know that Mrs Maxted (School Business Manager) will be 
leaving Summerlea at the end of this academic year. She has been successful at interview at St 
Mary's CE Primary School, Washington. This is a part-time role, allowing her more flexibility and 
time with family. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Maxted for the contribution she 
has made to our school (governors, staff, parents and pupils) during her time in post. She has 
been an excellent School Business Manager and a great support to me as Headteacher and 
finding a suitably experienced replacement will be a no mean feat. I am sure you will join me in 
wishing Mrs Maxted congratulations and every happiness in her new role.  
 
Mrs Mills has made the difficult decision to retire from her position as Teaching Assistant at 
Summerlea at the end of the summer term after 22 years here and 26 in the role. Mrs Mills now 
feels the time is right to enjoy spending more time with her grandchildren whilst she still has the 
energy (her words not mine!) During her time here Mrs Mills says she has been lucky enough to 
have made many wonderful friends, both past and present and has enjoyed the most amazing 
treasured times, filled with fun and laughter - not to mention an incredible 13 residential trips! It 
goes without saying that we shall miss Mrs Mills hugely and I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank her for everything she has contributed to our school, pupils, staff and families during 
her many years in post. I am sure you will join me in wishing her every happiness in her 
retirement.  
 
Miss Short (Individual Needs Assistant) is also sadly leaving us towards the end of June as she 
has been offered a position at Arundel Surgery. I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
Miss Short for all she has done for the different pupils she has supported so skilfully in her role 
and wish her all the very best for the future.  
 
Mrs Arnold (Class Teacher) will be leaving at the end of the summer term. She was successful 
at interview this week and has been appointed as Class Teacher at Heene Church of England 
Primary School in Worthing, which is closer to her home.  Congratulations to Mrs Arnold and 
thank you for all of your hard work over the past five years.  



  

Miss Barnard (Class Teacher) is also leaving as she is ready for a new adventure!  Thank you 
also for all you have done, and we wish you every happiness in whatever you decide to do next.  
 
I will now be looking to fill vacancies and parents will be informed about new appointments and 
staffing arrangements, once these have been finalised, ahead of transition day in July.  
 
Wishing you all a happy half term and I hope you enjoy the Jubilee Celebrations at the end of 
next week. School reopens on Monday 6th June and I look forward to seeing you and the 
children then.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 
 
  
  



  

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 
 



  
 



  

 



  

 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 


